
Storm Water Coalition Minutes  
JUNE 21, 2012 

 
1.   Welcome and Roll  

 
2. Storm Water Instructor update  

Coalition members were reminded to review their list of schools that were seen by Jenny 
D. this year. There were only two schools that were not contacted. Coalition members 
need to contact the school principles to answer any questions they may have regarding 
the presentation that is presented by the Storm Water Coalition. Contact Glen Tanner as 
soon as possible with your updated list for next school year 2012-2013.  

 
3. County Storm Water Training 

Fair items – Glen has offered to deliver the items to all the Cities that may need this 
service. If you would like to have your fair items delivered contact Glen at the Public 
Works office at 801-851-8622 or email him to make those arrangements. 

  
Regarding the Fair items for next year, it has been noticed that some items have more 
appeal that other items. If a City has a preference for certain items over others, send an 
email to Glen with a list of your preferred fair items. Orders will be place for the items 
accordingly. 

   
Suggestions for topics for the upcoming training agenda were Common Plan of 
Development. Training for individuals on the process they will face when putting 
together a Common Plan of Development. It was suggested that the Cities should have 
the same forms to unify the Cities in the Coalition regarding a Common Plan of 
Development.      
    

4. Sub-committees Updates – Nothing to Correlate.  
Subcommittees should contacte Glen to update him regarding their progress on assigned 
topics.  

 A. Inspection Committee - Ryan Johnson(Orem-City), Juan Garrido(Springville City), Don 
Overson(Vineyard City),  Mark Atwood(Pleasant Grove City),  Scott Allen(Provo City), 
Jeff Maag(Cedar Hills City) 
 

 B. Education committee - Steve Johnson(Orem City), Glen Tanner(Utah County Public 
Works), Paul Miller(Lindon City) 
 

C.  Discharge Committee - Nestor Gallo(American Fork City), Stan Orme(Orem City), 
Rustin Porter(Springville City), Don Renyolds(ACCENA Group) 

   
D. Post Construction Committee - Trapper Burdick(Spanish Fork City), Rick Sabey(Orem        

City), Curtis Chatwin(Lehi City), Juan Garrido(Springville City) 
 

5. State Storm Water program updates 
Fugitive Dust was part of the program at the last State meeting. Other discussions 
regarding different organizations that are wanting to combine with the Storm Water 
programs. 
 
The State will have a new construction permit by June of 2013. Any suggestions 
regarding this should be emailed and brought to attention as soon as possible.  

     
6. Other Business 

Coalition members were ask to be please bring to the meeting any Storm Water questions 
or ideas regarding procedures or issues that they would like address at the next State 
meeting. 

  
Drying beds for street contaminates was brought up for discussion. Coalition members 
describe how they address the issue of street sweeping contaminants. The ultimate goal is 
to keep the sediments out of the rivers and lakes. The coalition asked those that attend the 
State meeting to make the drying and dumping a conformed process for all cities a topic 
of discussion at the next State meeting. 
 



Storm Water Advertising suggestions were to purchase space on a billboard sign. The 
cost will be researched. The cost to add the County Storm Water Coalition’s logo to other 
advertising with the State would cost approximately $25,000.00 which the Coalition 
knows is higher than they can afford. They discussed the possibility of setting aside 
$10,000.00 out of the budget for advertising. Glen will approach the advertisers to see if 
they can find some space for that amount.    

   
The next scheduled meeting will be on Thursday, September 27, 2012 10AM at the Utah County Public 
Works building at 2855 South State Street, Provo. Meeting Adjourned 


